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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 As we come to the end of another year we can only 
marvel and rejoice in God’s goodness to provide for our 
needs and even a few ‘wants’. As we come to the end of 32 
years here in the Philippines, we both agree that the Lord’s 
faithfulness and blessings have only increased and we look 
forward with anticipation and confidence to 2025! 

Family News 
 We enjoyed our 4 week trip back to the USA. We boarded 
flights 7 different times to visit with family in 5 different states, 
meet new grandchildren, attend our son’s wedding and take 
care of a few other things. It went by too quickly but we are 
thankful we were able to be with family for a short while. 
 In late October our daughter Elisabeth and our son 
Joseph were able to come visit with their spouses and our 
grandson Nathan for a couple of weeks. We thoroughly 
enjoyed the time together with each of them. 

Ministry Updates 
 In our Faith Bible Institute branch here the 12 students in 
our church completed 2 semesters in 2024 and will begin the 
3rd semester this coming January. Everyone is very excited 

about what they are learning and they have all done well on 
the semester tests. 
 Our church was able to raise the money for 75 Christmas 
food baskets worth about $14 each to needy families this past 
24th. Our youth group raised the money to distribute 40 hot 
meals to the homeless on the evening of the 24th. It is a 
blessing to see that our church family has such a giving spirit! 
 We brought our Bible clubs all together for their annual 
Christmas Fun Day with about 120 kids present. They all 
received meals and heard the Gospel message. 
 The 5 children in our Children’s Home are all doing well 
and 2 of them will come up for matching to families this 2025. 
Please pray for God to provide just the right families to them. 

 Thank you for your prayers and support and may the Lord 
continue to bless you as you serve Him this new year! 

               Serving the Lord, 

               Phil & Rachel Frasier 
                           pwfrasier@startmail.com

To donate towards the staff 
house you may scan the QR 
code or click the link. Thank 
you for the help!

https://www.paypal.com/donate/?
hosted_button_id=M4VV33WQKDZQ8
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